
 CHILI ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS 
 November 25, 2003 
 
A meeting of the Chili Zoning Board of Appeals was held on November 25, 2003 at the Chili Town 
Hall, 3333 Chili Avenue, Rochester, New York 14624 at 7:00 p.m.  The meeting was called to order 
by Chairperson Beverly Griebel. 
 
PRESENT:   Dan Melville, Gerry Hendrickson, Richard Perry, Michael Martin, Peter Widener, 

         Dennis Schulmerich and Chairperson Beverly Griebel. 
 
ALSO PRESENT:  Daniel Kress, Director of Planning, Zoning & Development;  
    Keith O'Toole, Assistant Counsel for the Town. 
 
 
 
 
Chairperson Beverly Griebel declared this to be a legally constituted meeting of the Chili Zoning Board 
of Appeals.  She explained the meeting's procedures and introduced the Board and front table.  She 
announced the fire safety exits.  The Pledge of Allegiance was cited. 
  
          BEVERLY GRIEBEL:  Before we begin, we'll go to the sign issue.  Starting with Number 1, and 
this was Anthony Cerretto for a home office. There was no sign there when I went out.  Now, I 
understand that he verbally said he was going to withdraw. 
          DANIEL KRESS:  He hasn't officially. 
          BEVERLY GRIEBEL:  But without an official letter of withdrawal, it had to be placed. 
          DAN MELVILLE:  This is the second time. 
          DANIEL KRESS:  If I may, we were told by telephone, by Mr. Cerretto, he was intending to 
withdraw.  We did tell him we wanted something in writing to confirm that.  We have not as of this date 
received anything. 
          DAN MELVILLE:  I make a motion to deny this application without prejudice. 
          PETER WIDENER:  Second. 
  
The Board was all in favor of the motion to deny without prejudice. 
 
          BEVERLY GRIEBEL:  Now, denying without prejudice means that he can reapply before the 
one-year time limit is up.  Normally you would have to wait one year, but without prejudice means he 
can reapply if he wants to have this home office. 
          Dan Kress, what has been done about the dump trucks and other equipment related to that 
landscaping business?  That is still on the property. 
          DANIEL KRESS:  I wrote to Mr. Cerretto and indicated that those needed to be removed. 
Unfortunately, it seems to be an ongoing situation.  I was frankly hoping we could speak to him and 
resolve that with him tonight.  Given he is not here tonight, I'm inclined to give him a final notice.  If this is 
not taken care of in short order, he will be receiving an appearance. 
          BEVERLY GRIEBEL:  September 2nd he was told he needed a place for the vehicles no later 
than November.  Now it is almost the beginning of December.  It is up to you, but those vehicles are 
there and they're a distress to the neighbors. 
          DANIEL KRESS:  I'm aware of that, that is why it is not going to go on much longer.  
          BEVERLY GRIEBEL:  Thank you. 
          Application 2, Tony Rosato.  I didn't have a problem with the sign.  Anybody else? 
  
The Board indicated there was no problem with that notification sign. 
  
          BEVERLY GRIEBEL:  Anybody have a problem with Application 3?  No problem. 
          Application Number 4, I did not see a sign there when I went out. 
          GERRY HENDRICKSON:  I was out on the 18th.  It was wasn't there. 
          BEVERLY GRIEBEL:  Saturday the 15th, in the afternoon, the sign was not up. 
          PETER WIDENER:  I saw on it on the 18th. 
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          KEITH O'TOOLE:  I would advise the Board not to take testimony on the issue.  The issue is 
whether the sign was seen by the Board. 
          BEVERLY GRIEBEL:  When I was out there the first day, when it was supposed to be up,  
 
it was not up, so at this point, I think we need a motion to table. 
          DAN MELVILLE:  Table to December.  
          BEVERLY GRIEBEL:  To December 16th, at 7 p.m. 
          DENNIS SCHULMERICH:  So moved. 
          BEVERLY GRIEBEL:  Do we have a second on that? 
          GERRY HENDRICKSON:  Second. 
  
The Board all voted in favor to table this application until December 16, 2003. 
  
          BEVERLY GRIEBEL:  That is tabled.  It is the application for Susan Spino, tabled until 12/16 at 
7 p.m. 
          The signs have to be posted for the full ten days or the application will be tabled until the next 
regular meeting.  Okay? 
          Proceeding on, Number 5, Douglas Ott, Everett Drive.  I didn't have a problem with that. 
  
The Board indicated there was no problem with the notification sign for that application. 
  
          GERRY HENDRICKSON:  Only problem I had was the sign was lying down when I got there 
on the 18th. 
          BEVERLY GRIEBEL:  On the 18th.  Okay. 
          DAN MELVILLE:  Was that after that big wind storm? 
          GERRY HENDRICKSON:  Could have been. 
          DAN MELVILLE:  It was there.  Just blown over. 
          MICHAEL MARTIN:  I had no problems. 
          PETER WIDENER:  I saw it on the 16th. 
          RICHARD PERRY:  I saw it. 
          BEVERLY GRIEBEL:  So apparently for a brief time it was on the ground. 
          DAN MELVILLE:  That will happen when you have 60-mile-an-hour winds. 
          Except for the one at CVS.  It is still there.  They couldn't keep the sign up for anything; now they 
can't take it down. 
          BEVERLY GRIEBEL:  The new letter that goes out with the applicants also says it will be taken 
down within five days of the public hearing. 
          Okay.  So that one apparently is okay. That is Number 5.  
          Diane Habeeb has requested -- 
          PETER WIDENER:  I have a question about that. 
          BEVERLY GRIEBEL:  About? 
          PETER WIDENER:  About that one being okay because the wind blew it down, but there will 
be others with the wind blowing it down and we're saying no to them and yes to this one. 
          DAN MELVILLE:  What other ones were blown down? 
          PETER WIDENER:  We'll get to them, but we couldn't listen to the Davis Road one. 
          BEVERLY GRIEBEL:  It wasn't up. 
          PETER WIDENER:  But you were the only one who didn't see the sign up. 
          BEVERLY GRIEBEL:  Okay. 
          PETER WIDENER:  Maybe the wind blew that one down.  I don't know.  If we say no to one, I 
believe we should say no to all of them again.  If the sign is not up, wind or no wind. 
          DAN MELVILLE:  If the sign is laying on the ground because the wind blew it down -- 
          BEVERLY GRIEBEL:  So we may come back to that on Number 5.  
          DENNIS SCHULMERICH:  Are you making a motion to postpone? 
          PETER WIDENER:  Well, if we do it for one, we have to do it for the other one, too. 
          DENNIS SCHULMERICH:  So are you making a motion to postpone? 



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  


